
The Berrypatch Nursery and Out of school club 
Confidentiality and access to records policy
In our setting, it is the intention to respect the privacy of children and their parents and carers, while ensuring that they access high quality early years care and education in setting. We aim to ensure that all parents and carers can share their information in the confidence that it will only be used to enhance the welfare of their children. We have record keeping systems in place that meet legal requirements; the means that we use to store and share that information takes place within the framework of the General Data Protection Regulations (2018) and the Human Rights Act (1998).
Confidentiality procedures

· Most things that happen between the family, the child and the setting are confidential to our setting. In exceptional circumstances information is shared, for example with other professionals or possibly social care or the police.

· Some parents may share information about themselves with other parents as well as with us ; we cannot be held responsible if information is shared by those parents whom the person has ‘confided’ in. 
· Any recorded Information is kept in a manual file or electronically. Staff may also use a computer to type reports and a copy of these is kept in a locked filing cabinet and also uploaded to Tapestry . 
·  Our staff discuss children’s general progress and well being together in meetings, but more sensitive information is restricted to our manager/deputy and the child’s key person, and is shared with other staff on a need to know basis.
· We do not discuss children with staff who are not involved in the child’s care, nor with other parents or anyone else outside of the setting.

· Our discussions with other professionals take place within a professional meeting.
Access to records procedures

Parents may request access to any confidential records we hold on their child and family following the procedure below:

· The parent is the ‘subject’ of the file in the case where a child is too young to give ‘informed consent’ and has a right to see information that our setting has compiled on them.

· Any request to see the child’s personal file by a parent or person with parental responsibility must be made in writing to the manager
Further guidance
· Information sharing: Advice for practitioners providing safeguarding services to children, young people, parents and carers (HM Government 2015)


